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Thank you for giving me the floor Mr Chairman,

My name is Malika Mistry, I am speaking on behalf of the following non-governmental organisations: Centre for Study of Society and Secularism, Tamilnadu Muslim Munnetra Kazhagam, Consortium of Bangsamoro Civil Society Organizations, National Indigenous Women’s Federation, Human Development Organisation, Shilkup Rekha Granthagar Welfare Society, ELSHAM (Institute for Human Rights Study and Advocacy), Union pour l’Emancipation de la Femme Autochtone (UEFA), Instituto Palmares de Direitos Humanos, FMB- Forum of Boshniacs-Muslims in Montenegro, Centre for Peace, Legal Advice and Psychosocial Assistance, Ted Wii Women Development Group, Delibaya Nuba Women Development Organisation, Roma Humanitarian Association Sun (SONCE), NGO Humanitarian Organization International Rescue Committee Office in Nazran, Movement for the Survival of the Ogoni People (MOSOP), Associatin de défense des Droits des batwa "Pygmées", (C.I.D.B.), Regional Council for the Unrecognized Villages, Association Identidad Cultural Romani, Nucleo de Estudos Negros and Minority Rights Group International.

We observe that there are regional conventions and mechanisms for the protection of human rights in the European, African and American regions. There is no such regional convention or mechanism for Asia. We firmly believe that there has to be a regional convention and mechanism for Asia as in the Asian continent there are many bitter conflicts in most of the countries with regard to minority rights.  We therefore request you to work vigorously to urge the governments of the region to frame a regional convention and also to work towards setting up a regional mechanism for human rights.

In this regard we also welcome the sub-regional seminar for South-East Asia held in Chiang Mai, the report of which was presented to this session. We urge you to hold similar seminars in other sub-regions of the Asian continent, such as South Asia and East Asia, and to invite government representatives to those seminars, to raise their awareness about minority rights and the need for the governments of the region to work together to promote and protect minority rights, in accordance with Articles 6 and 7 of the Declaration on Minority Rights. We firmly believe that this would be beneficial not only in preventing violations against members of minorities, but also in avoiding tensions between states in the region.

Thank you Mr Chairman.
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